

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR KENTUCKY OFFICE OF HOMELAND SECURITY

Matthew G. Bevin Governor

200 Mero Street Frankfort, KY 40622 Phone 502-564-2081 Fax 502-564-7764 www.homelandsecurity.ky.gov John W. Holiday Executive Director

October 16, 2019

The Honorable Linda Gorton Lexington-Fayette Urban Co. Government 200 East Main Street Lexington, KY 40507

RE:

Lexington-Fayette Urban Co. Government Homeland Security Grant Application #19-183

Dear Mayor Gorton:

On behalf of Governor Matt Bevin, the Kentucky Office of Homeland Security (KOHS) would like to congratulate you on your successful grant application submitted for FFY-2019 State Homeland Security Grant Program funding. The project referenced below has been awarded \$34,965.00.

Approved Scope of Work: Provide funding for an infrared spectrometer for chemical detection as requested in Application #19-183 for the benefit of the Lexington Fire Department's Hazardous Materials Unit.

TAKE NO ACTION UNTIL YOU RECEIVE A FULLY EXECUTED GRANT AGREEMENT FROM OUR OFFICE.

You and those listed on your application as project staff will receive an email soon with instructions on scheduling an appointment to meet with us at our Frankfort office to discuss your award. If you have any questions at any time, please do not hesitate to contact our grants management team, Jennifer Annis and Anna Roaden, at 502-564-2081.

Again, please accept our congratulations and best wishes for a successful project. My staff and I look forward to working with you throughout the course of this grant.

Sincerely,

John W. Holiday